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STAFF RECOMMENDATION  

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), by and 

through its attorney, and submits to the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”) its 

Staff Recommendation in the PGA filing of Missouri Gas Utility, Inc. (“MGU” or “Company”), 

further states: 

1.  On October 28, 2010, MGU filed tariff sheets proposed to become effective 

November 11, 2010, for each of its two systems.   

2. The tariff sheets were filed to reflect a change in MGU’s Purchased Gas 

Adjustment (PGA) factors as the result of an estimated change in the cost of natural gas for the 

upcoming winter season.   

3. On November 10, 2010, the Commission issued an order approving the proposed 

tariff sheets to be effective on November 11, 2010, on an interim basis, subject to refund, 

pending final Commission decision in the case.  At that time, the Commission also ordered 

Staff’s Procurement Analysis Department to submit its results and recommendations regarding 

MGU’s ACA filing on or before December 31, 2011.  This filing is meant to comply with  

that order. 

4. Staff has reviewed MGU’s 2009/2010 Actual Cost Adjustment (ACA) filing and 

is making the following overall recommendations and suggests  the Commission issue its order 

requiring MGU to: 



a. Respond to those recommendations beneath the Reliability Analysis and Gas 
Supply Planning Section and respond with any additional actions being taken by 
MGU to address Staff’s recommendations related to Peak Day Methodology and 
Supply Planning. 
 

b. Respond to Staff’s comments and recommendations in the ACA Approach for 
Interest Calculation Section. 

 
c. Respond to Staff’s comments and recommendations in the Swing Gas Purchases 

Section. 
 

d. Respond to Staff’s comments in the Hedging Section. 
 

e. Respond to the recommendations herein within 30 days. 
  

WHEREFORE Staff recommends the Commission issue its order directing MGU to 

comply with Staff’s recommendations and file its response to Staff’s recommendations within 

thirty days. 
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